
THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
OF THE COUNTY OF STANISLAUS 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA 
 

Special Session Wednesday May 19, 2021 
Team Building Workshop 
All Supervisors Present 
Turlock Library – Community Room 
550 Minaret Avenue 
Turlock, CA  
 
Called to order at 9:08 a.m. 
 
No public comments were made. 
 
The Board received updates from the Chief Executive Office regarding the Board of Supervisors’ priority 
areas and charting the future direction.  Areas of discussion included: Board office staffing; a new County 
mission statement that will be rolled out later this year; the Commercial Cannabis Program; Focus on 
Prevention; Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act funding; Master Property Tax 
Agreements; and the Community Development Fund.  
 
Supervisor Withrow spoke regarding the need for a Salida substation. He requested that staff analyze 
Property Assessment Clean Energy (PACE) programs for commercial properties.  
 
Supervisor B. Condit spoke regarding the Education Revenue and Augmentation Fund and the impact on 
fire districts.   
 
Supervisor C. Condit spoke regarding creating a Youth Commission.  He also would like the County to 
recognize the Veteran of the Year, Business of the Year, and Woman of the Year. 
 
Supervisor Grewal spoke regarding the infrastructure for County unincorporated islands, and the need for 
clean-up of homeless encampments.  He would like to see the Salida Fire Station on Ladd Road reopened. 
 
Chairman Chiesa spoke regarding the need for more migrant housing and cold weather housing for the 
homeless.  He also spoke regarding the extra space at Juvenile Hall, the closure of Turlock Lake State 
Park, and noted that he wants the State to consider large cannabis grows a felony. 
 
Adjourned at 3:01 p.m. 
 
ATTESTED: ELIZABETH A. KING, Clerk 
of the Board of Supervisors 
of the County of Stanislaus 
State of California 
 
BY: ELIZABETH A. KING, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
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